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Lighthouse Road land instability update 

Kia ora,  

 

Thank you for getting in touch and for sharing your concerns and those of your community. We understand that 

the land instability near Lighthouse Road is a significant worry for residents and the community. Please be assured 

that a lot of work is happening at our end, and we aim to provide a more detailed update shortly. 

 

Further investigation work has been completed, which has informed the next stages of investigations which are 

progressing. 

 

We understand that those affected by this event are primarily seeking clarity on what work will be undertaken and 

when it will happen. We are continuing to work towards providing this update, including exploring options to 

accelerate the process where possible. 

 

As a weather update, we’ve recorded a cumulative 70mm rainfall on site since Thursday 5 June, with further 
showers forecast. While the wet weather conditions have prompted increased monitoring during this period, 

current forecasts do not indicate any cause for concern. Importantly, movement sensors have not detected any 

significant ground movement – only minor, routine fluctuations consistent with daily patterns since monitoring 

began. 

 

We are committed to providing regular updates to residents and will be back in touch with more information as 
soon as it becomes available. We truly appreciate your patience and understanding as we work through this 

complex situation, and we remain focused on ensuring the safety and wellbeing of everyone affected. 

 

If you have any further questions, please contact me on 03 941 6462 or Brenden.winder@ccc.govt.nz  

 

Ngā mihi nui,  

 

Brenden Winder  

Recovery Manager  

Civil Defence & Emergency Management  

Christchurch City Council 
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